
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen (BOS);

Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: Hi this is Margaret Cho on behalf of Hanley Chan
Date: Wednesday, June 30, 2021 11:25:49 AM

From: Margaret Cho <gudrunmother@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2021 10:49 AM
To: Waltonstaff (BOS) <waltonstaff@sfgov.org>; Peskin, Aaron (BOS) <aaron.peskin@sfgov.org>;
MandelmanStaff, [BOS] <mandelmanstaff@sfgov.org>; ChanStaff (BOS) <chanstaff@sfgov.org>;
Young, Victor (BOS) <victor.young@sfgov.org>; Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
<board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>
Subject: Hi this is Margaret Cho on behalf of Hanley Chan
 

 

﻿
Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:
 
I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff
Department Oversight Board.  
Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law enforcement experience
make him supremely qualified to be part of your oversight board.  Hanley’s extensive
experience shows his commitment to the community and his knowledge of what the oversight
board does. As a San Francisco native I believe this city needs a person that will work hard to
make the Sheriff department better.  During a time of deep racial tension and the Asian-
American community’s feeling vulnerable throughout the country, Hanley’s being a Chinese-
American will bring diversity and much-needed representation of the Asian Pacific-Islander
community in San Francisco, which has the largest Chinese population in the United States.  
Hanley Chan is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff Department
Oversight Board will give the board.  I urge you to appoint him to your oversight board.
 
Margaret Cho 
American actress, musician, stand-up comedian, fashion designer and author.
 

Sent from my iPhone
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen (BOS);

Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: Letter in Support of Hanley Chan
Date: Monday, July 12, 2021 5:03:47 PM

From: h leung <autostopsf@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, July 12, 2021 3:11 PM
To: Waltonstaff (BOS) <waltonstaff@sfgov.org>; Peskin, Aaron (BOS) <aaron.peskin@sfgov.org>;
MandelmanStaff, [BOS] <mandelmanstaff@sfgov.org>; ChanStaff (BOS) <chanstaff@sfgov.org>;
Young, Victor (BOS) <victor.young@sfgov.org>; Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
<board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>
Subject: Letter in Support of Hanley Chan
 

 

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:
 
I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff’s Department
Oversight Board.  
 
Hanley’s background, extensive knowledge and qualifications, his law enforcement experience
as well as his community involvement and commitment make him supremely qualified to be
part of your oversight board.   
 
Hanley Chan is the perfect, committed community leader we need right now and I urge you to
appoint him to the San Francisco Sheriff’s Department Oversight Board. 
 
 
Sincerely,
 
--
HARRISON LEUNG 
AUTO STOP 
185 MISSISSIPPI ST.
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94107
415-863-2739 
WWW.AUTOSTOPSF.COM
San Francisco Resident
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen (BOS);

Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: Letter of Support Mr. Hanley Chan, SF Sheriffs Oversight Board
Date: Tuesday, July 13, 2021 8:53:40 AM

From: Wayne J Lee <friends@wayneleemillbrae.com> 
Sent: Monday, July 12, 2021 5:07 PM
To: Peskin, Aaron (BOS) <aaron.peskin@sfgov.org>; MandelmanStaff, [BOS]
<mandelmanstaff@sfgov.org>; ChanStaff (BOS) <chanstaff@sfgov.org>
Cc: Waltonstaff (BOS) <waltonstaff@sfgov.org>; Young, Victor (BOS) <victor.young@sfgov.org>;
Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; Hanley Chan <Han2683@gmail.com>
Subject: Letter of Support Mr. Hanley Chan, SF Sheriffs Oversight Board
 

 

Greetings Mr. Chair and members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors Rules Committee,
 
It is my pleasure to write a letter in support of Mr. Hanley Chan’s appointment to the San
Francisco Sheriffs Oversight Board.
 
Mr. Chan has extensive experience with law enforcement tactics, the law, and public service.
Mr. Chan has demonstrated good judgment and dedication to the public and how to
effectively affect public safety.
 
As a former Mayor and Councilmember, it was my duty to ensure public safety and produce
policy that supports those aims.
 
Without hesitation, I fully endorse and encourage you to appoint Mr. Hanley Chan to the San
Francisco Sheriff’s Oversight Board. He will enhance the Sheriff Department’s effectiveness
with his knowledge and experience.
 
 Thank you for your consideration.
 
 
Sincerely,
 
Wayne J. Lee /s/
 

cc: Board of Directors
President
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*San Mateo County 
Asian Pacific Islanders Caucus
www.smcapi.org
 

Past President 
*Asian Pacific Islanders Caucus
California League of Cities
 
Immediate Past President
*Millbrae Lions Club
https://url.avanan.click/v2/___www.millbraelions.club___.YXAzOnNmZHQyOmE6bzpkZmNl
ZDIyMzk0OTc0MGIzYmQ2MWFiNTI5NDE1N2JhMjo0OjU2Yjg6MmJkMjYzYWE5NTU5ODBlN2U
wNWEzYWUzYTBjYzU3MDczMjU2NjhlNmFmNDAyMjI2ZWUzMDE5OTY5MDBiMGJiNQ
 
Former Council Member

*City of Millbrae 2011-2020
Former Mayor 2015/2019

*for identification only. Does not represent any organization.

PRIVILEGE AND CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message, together with any
attachments, is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which addressed. It may
contain information that is confidential and prohibited from disclosure. If you are not the
intended recipient, you are with this notified that any dissemination or copying of this message
or any attachment is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please
notify the original sender immediately by telephone or by return e-mail and delete this
message along with any attachments from your computer. Thank you.
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From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: Please appoint Hanley Chan to the SF Sheriff Dept. Oversight Board!
Date: Monday, June 21, 2021 11:16:19 AM

 

 

Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org
 

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please
ask and I can answer your questions in real time.
 

Due to the current COVID-19 health emergency and the Shelter in Place Order, the Office of the Clerk of the Board is
working remotely while providing complete access to the legislative process and our services.
 
Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.
 
The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.
 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to
all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these
submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.
 

From: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org> 
Sent: Thursday, June 17, 2021 8:06 AM
To: BOS-Supervisors <bos-supervisors@sfgov.org>
Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS) <angela.calvillo@sfgov.org>; Laxamana, Junko (BOS)
<junko.laxamana@sfgov.org>; Mchugh, Eileen (BOS) <eileen.e.mchugh@sfgov.org>; Ng, Wilson
(BOS) <wilson.l.ng@sfgov.org>; Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>
Subject: FW: Please appoint Hanley Chan to the SF Sheriff Dept. Oversight Board!
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: vc@kiraly.com <vc@kiraly.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 10:03 PM
To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>
Subject: Please appoint Hanley Chan to the SF Sheriff Dept. Oversight Board!
 

 

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:
 
I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff
Department Oversight Board. 
 
Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law enforcement experience
make him supremely qualified to be part of your oversight board.  Hanley has experience in
law enforcement and has been a proactive community police officer when he started his career
as a San Francisco Patrol Special Police Officer in the Lower Polk neighborhood and gained
the trust and respect of residents and merchants in the neighborhood.  Now, more than ever,
understanding the importance of community policing is paramount to give law enforcement
officers more credibility in order to gain the community’s trust and serve the community in the
best way possible without compromising safety. 
 
Service above self is also important during this tumultuous time between law enforcement
officers and the people they serve.  Hanley’s many years of service to the City and County of
San Francisco is evident in the responsibilities he has undertaken that have focused on good
government as a former Grand Juror on the San Francisco Civil Grand Jury and member of the
San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance Task Force.  Further, his service to our country in the
United States Navy and the California National Guard shows his love for our country and the
State of California.  Thankfully, this service has been rewarded by his being appointed to the
San Francisco Veterans Affairs Commission and to the United States Selective Service Board
by President Obama.  Hanley’s accomplishments have shown that he values, and believes in,
service above self. 
 
Hanley’s qualifications to serve on your oversight board show his commitment to the
community and his knowledge of what the oversight board does.  However, during a time of
deep racial tension and the Asian-American community’s feeling vulnerable throughout the
country, Hanley’s being a Chinese-American will bring diversity and much-needed
representation of the Asian Pacific-Islander community in San Francisco, which has the
largest Chinese population in the United States. 
 
Hanley Chan is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff Department
Oversight Board will give the board.  I urge you to appoint him to your oversight board.
 
Sincerely,
Virginia Chang Kiraly
 
President, San Mateo County Harbor Board of Commissioners
Director, Menlo Park Fire Protection District Board of Directors
Foreperson, San Mateo County Civil Grand Jury 2008-2009
Founding Board Member, San Mateo County API Caucus
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS);

Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: SF Sheriff Oversight board Appointment
Date: Thursday, July 8, 2021 9:24:21 AM

 

From: Haight St. Shroom Shop <james@haightstshroomshop.com> 
Sent: Thursday, July 8, 2021 7:36 AM
To: Waltonstaff (BOS) <waltonstaff@sfgov.org>; Peskin, Aaron (BOS) <aaron.peskin@sfgov.org>;
MandelmanStaff, [BOS] <mandelmanstaff@sfgov.org>; ChanStaff (BOS) <chanstaff@sfgov.org>;
Young, Victor (BOS) <victor.young@sfgov.org>; Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
<board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>
Subject: SF Sheriff Oversight board Appointment
 

 

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:
 
I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff
Department Oversight Board. 
 
Hanley’s law enforcement experience, professional background, community involvement,
and overall life experience make him supremely qualified to be part of the SF Sheriff
Department oversight board.  Hanley’s extensive qualifications and experience show his
commitment to our community and his knowledge of the daily workings of any law
enforcement related board or committee. Hanley is a great leader in our community. He will
commit 100% effort to any of the jobs in front of him.
 
I urge you to appoint Hanely Chan to the oversight board. Appointing a local, qualified
individual like Hanley to guide our county's policing policies is the right choice. Thank you.
 
 
Sincerely,
 
 
-James McConchie (D5)
(Parent SFUSD, Small business owner)
154 Cole St, #5
2080 Hayes St
 
--
James McConchie
Founder
2080 Hayes St. SF, CA
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415-364-8099



 This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

From: Rodney Bailey
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hanley Chan | San Francisco Sheriff Department Oversight Board
Date: Monday, June 21, 2021 11:27:21 AM

 

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:

I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff Department Oversight Board. 

Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law enforcement experience make him supremely qualified to be part of your oversight board. Hanley’s extensive experience shows his commitment to the community and his knowledge of what the oversight board does.  During a time of deep racial tension and the Asian-American community’s feeling vulnerable throughout the
country, Hanley’s being a Chinese-American will bring diversity and much-needed representation of the Asian Pacific-Islander community in San Francisco, which has the largest Chinese population in the United States. 

Hanley fights for veterans rights and is an advocate for alternative medicine. The San Francisco Sheriff Department will have a member that supports San Franciscans values. 

Hanley Chan is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff Department Oversight Board. I urge you to appoint him to your oversight board.

Sincerely,

Rodney Bailey 

Former NFL Defensive End

Super Bowl Champion XXXVIII New England Patriots 

mailto:rbailey.rbinc@gmail.com
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Daniel Ming
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Sheriff Oversight Board
Date: Sunday, June 20, 2021 11:01:20 AM

 

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:

I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff
Department Oversight Board.  

Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law enforcement experience
make him supremely qualified to be part of your oversight board.  Hanley’s extensive
experience shows his commitment to the community and his knowledge of what the oversight
board does.  During a time of deep racial tension and the Asian-American community’s
feeling vulnerable throughout the country, Hanley’s being a Chinese-American will bring
diversity and much-needed representation of the Asian Pacific-Islander community in San
Francisco, which has the largest Chinese population in the United States.  

Hanley Chan is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff Department
Oversight Board will give the board.  I urge you to appoint him to your oversight board.

Sincerely,

Daniel Ming
Chairman
Historic Preservation Commission 
City of Elk Grove

mailto:danimalming@gmail.com
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Margaret Cho
To: Waltonstaff (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; ChanStaff (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS); Board

of Supervisors, (BOS)
Subject: Hi this is Margaret Cho on behalf of Hanley Chan
Date: Wednesday, June 30, 2021 10:49:04 AM

 

﻿

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:

I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff
Department Oversight Board.  

Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law enforcement experience
make him supremely qualified to be part of your oversight board.  Hanley’s extensive
experience shows his commitment to the community and his knowledge of what the oversight
board does. As a San Francisco native I believe this city needs a person that will work hard to
make the Sheriff department better.  During a time of deep racial tension and the Asian-
American community’s feeling vulnerable throughout the country, Hanley’s being a Chinese-
American will bring diversity and much-needed representation of the Asian Pacific-Islander
community in San Francisco, which has the largest Chinese population in the United States.  

Hanley Chan is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff Department
Oversight Board will give the board.  I urge you to appoint him to your oversight board.

Margaret Cho 

American actress, musician, stand-up comedian, fashion designer and author.

Sent from my iPhone
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: h leung
To: Waltonstaff (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; ChanStaff (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS); Board

of Supervisors, (BOS)
Subject: Letter in Support of Hanley Chan
Date: Monday, July 12, 2021 3:20:58 PM

 

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:

I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff’s
Department Oversight Board.  

Hanley’s background, extensive knowledge and qualifications, his law enforcement
experience as well as his community involvement and commitment make him supremely
qualified to be part of your oversight board.   

Hanley Chan is the perfect, committed community leader we need right now and I urge you to
appoint him to the San Francisco Sheriff’s Department Oversight Board. 

Sincerely,

-- 
HARRISON LEUNG 
AUTO STOP 
185 MISSISSIPPI ST.
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94107
415-863-2739 
WWW.AUTOSTOPSF.COM
San Francisco Resident
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SKY LINK TV USA 2121 19th AVE. SAN FRANCISCO CA 94116 415.510.2333 

 

June 16, 2021 

 

Attn:  Supervisor Walton 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
City Hall, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA  
waltonstaff@sfgov.org 
 
 
 
Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors: 
 
 
I am writing to recommend that Mr. Hanley Chan be consider appointing to the 
San Francisco Sheriff Department Oversight Board.  
 
Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law 
enforcement experience make him supremely qualified to be part of your 
oversight board.  Hanley’s extensive experience shows his commitment to the 
community and his knowledge of what the oversight board does.  During a time 
of deep racial tension and the Asian-American community’s feeling vulnerable 
throughout the country, Hanley’s being a Chinese American will bring diversity 
and much-needed representation of the Asian Pacific-Islander community in San 
Francisco, which has the largest Chinese population in the United States.  
Hanley Chan is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff 
Department Oversight Board will give the board. Therefore, I would like to 
recommend that Mr. Hanley Chan to be consider of joining the oversight board to 
serve our community.  
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Danny Wong 
General Manger  
Sky Link TV 
 

mailto:waltonstaff@sfgov.org


 This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

From: Wayne J Lee
To: Peskin, Aaron (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; ChanStaff (BOS)
Cc: Waltonstaff (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS); Board of Supervisors, (BOS); Hanley Chan
Subject: Letter of Support Mr. Hanley Chan, SF Sheriffs Oversight Board
Date: Monday, July 12, 2021 5:08:08 PM

 

Greetings Mr. Chair and members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors Rules Committee,
 
It is my pleasure to write a letter in support of Mr. Hanley Chan’s appointment to the San Francisco Sheriffs Oversight Board.
 
Mr. Chan has extensive experience with law enforcement tactics, the law, and public service. Mr. Chan has demonstrated good judgment and dedication to the public and how to effectively affect public safety.
 
As a former Mayor and Councilmember, it was my duty to ensure public safety and produce policy that supports those aims.
 
Without hesitation, I fully endorse and encourage you to appoint Mr. Hanley Chan to the San Francisco Sheriff’s Oversight Board. He will enhance the Sheriff Department’s effectiveness with his knowledge and experience.
 
 Thank you for your consideration.
 
 
Sincerely,
 
Wayne J. Lee /s/

cc: Board of Directors
President
*San Mateo County 
Asian Pacific Islanders Caucus
www.smcapi.org

Past President 
*Asian Pacific Islanders Caucus
California League of Cities

Immediate Past President
*Millbrae Lions Club
https://url.avanan.click/v2/___www.millbraelions.club___.YXAzOnNmZHQyOmE6bzo1OGE1MGI4Mjg2NDA4ZTQ4OWQ3Y2I2MjY3MmExYmJmNDo0OjM5OTU6NDVlZjg5YzBlZmQ3YWNmYjU0ZmZmOTI0MDNiN2I3ZjNmNGZlNWZkYTFlYmQxMzVjMTlhMDM2ZTY2NmFiNGYzOA

Former Council Member
*City of Millbrae 2011-2020
Former Mayor 2015/2019
*for identification only. Does not represent any organization.

PRIVILEGE AND CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message, together with any attachments, is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which addressed. It may contain information that is confidential and prohibited from disclosure. If you are not the
intended recipient, you are with this notified that any dissemination or copying of this message or any attachment is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify the original sender immediately by telephone or by return e-mail and delete this
message along with any attachments from your computer. Thank you.
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SAN FRANCISCO DEPUTY SHERIFFS’ ASSOCIATION
“Serving the Deputy Sheriffs’ of San Francisco since 1952”

PRESIDENT VICE-PRESIDENT TREASURER SECRETARY SERGEANT-AT-ARMS
Ken Lomba                  Christianne Crotty Jason Moore            Tony Aguerre Jim Irving

May 5, 2021

Via Electronic Mail
Supervisor Aaron Peskin, Chair

San Francisco Board of Supervisors

Rules Committee

City Hall, Room 244

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place

San Francisco, California 94102

email: aaron.peskin@sfgov.org

Re: Committee Endorsement of Michael Nguyen

Dear Supervisor Peskin:

Please accept this letter as our formal endorsement of Michael Nguyen for the Sheriff’s Oversight

Committee.

Michael Nguyen is our union member and a resident in San Francisco.  He is an open minded

person, he is fair and has a wealth of knowledge to offer the committee.

We have complete confidence in him and believe he would be an asset to the Sheriff’s Oversight

Committee.

Best regards,

Ken Lomba

SFDSA President

president@sanfranciscodsa.com

Cell: (415) 696-2428

cc: President Walton, Supervisor Mandelman, Supervisor Chan

P.O. Box 77590     San Francisco, CA  94107
Phone: (415) 696-2428 www.SanFranciscoDSA.com Fax: (415) 658-7210
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Waltonstaff (BOS)
To: vc@kiraly.com
Cc: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: RE: Please appoint Hanley Chan to the SF Sheriff Dept. Oversight Board!
Date: Monday, June 21, 2021 9:08:39 AM

Thank you for your email Ms. Kiraly. I’m looping in Mr. Victor Young, the Clerk of the Rules
Committee to add your email on file for Mr. Hanley Chan.
 
Natalie Gee 朱凱勤, Chief of Staff
Supervisor Shamann Walton, District 10
President, Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Pl, San Francisco | Room 282
Direct: 415.554.7672 | Office: 415.554.7670
 

From: vc@kiraly.com <vc@kiraly.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 9:52 PM
To: Waltonstaff (BOS) <waltonstaff@sfgov.org>
Subject: Please appoint Hanley Chan to the SF Sheriff Dept. Oversight Board!
 

 

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:
 
I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff
Department Oversight Board. 
 
Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law enforcement experience
make him supremely qualified to be part of your oversight board.  Hanley has experience in
law enforcement and has been a proactive community police officer when he started his career
as a San Francisco Patrol Special Police Officer in the Lower Polk neighborhood and gained
the trust and respect of residents and merchants in the neighborhood.  Now, more than ever,
understanding the importance of community policing is paramount to give law enforcement
officers more credibility in order to gain the community’s trust and serve the community in the
best way possible without compromising safety. 
 
Service above self is also important during this tumultuous time between law enforcement
officers and the people they serve.  Hanley’s many years of service to the City and County of
San Francisco is evident in the responsibilities he has undertaken that have focused on good
government as a former Grand Juror on the San Francisco Civil Grand Jury and member of the
San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance Task Force.  Further, his service to our country in the
United States Navy and the California National Guard shows his love for our country and the
State of California.  Thankfully, this service has been rewarded by his being appointed to the
San Francisco Veterans Affairs Commission and to the United States Selective Service Board
by President Obama.  Hanley’s accomplishments have shown that he values, and believes in,
service above self. 
 
Hanley’s qualifications to serve on your oversight board show his commitment to the
community and his knowledge of what the oversight board does.  However, during a time of

mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=2C2EFD0A8E1641D79BC7399F6F455925-WALTONSTAFF
mailto:vc@kiraly.com
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


deep racial tension and the Asian-American community’s feeling vulnerable throughout the
country, Hanley’s being a Chinese-American will bring diversity and much-needed
representation of the Asian Pacific-Islander community in San Francisco, which has the
largest Chinese population in the United States. 
 
Hanley Chan is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff Department
Oversight Board will give the board.  I urge you to appoint him to your oversight board.
 
Sincerely,
Virginia Chang Kiraly
 
President, San Mateo County Harbor Board of Commissioners
Director, Menlo Park Fire Protection District Board of Directors
Foreperson, San Mateo County Civil Grand Jury 2008-2009
Founding Board Member, San Mateo County API Caucus
 



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Waltonstaff (BOS)
To: Daniel Ming
Cc: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: RE: Sheriff"s Oversight Board
Date: Monday, June 21, 2021 8:58:49 AM

Thank you for your advocacy! I’m looping in Mr. Victor Young to have this email on file for
Hanley Chan’s application for Sheriff Oversight Board.
 
Natalie Gee 朱凱勤, Chief of Staff
Supervisor Shamann Walton, District 10
President, Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Pl, San Francisco | Room 282
Direct: 415.554.7672 | Office: 415.554.7670
 
From: Daniel Ming <danimalming@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, June 20, 2021 11:00 AM
To: Waltonstaff (BOS) <waltonstaff@sfgov.org>
Subject: Sheriff's Oversight Board
 

 

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:
 
I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff
Department Oversight Board.  
 
Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law enforcement experience
make him supremely qualified to be part of your oversight board.  Hanley’s extensive
experience shows his commitment to the community and his knowledge of what the oversight
board does.  During a time of deep racial tension and the Asian-American community’s
feeling vulnerable throughout the country, Hanley’s being a Chinese-American will bring
diversity and much-needed representation of the Asian Pacific-Islander community in San
Francisco, which has the largest Chinese population in the United States.  
 
Hanley Chan is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff Department
Oversight Board will give the board.  I urge you to appoint him to your oversight board.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Daniel Ming
Chairman
Historic Preservation Commission 
City of Elk Grove

mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=2C2EFD0A8E1641D79BC7399F6F455925-WALTONSTAFF
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: RHINO LLC
To: Waltonstaff (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; ChanStaff (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS); Board

of Supervisors, (BOS)
Cc: H Chan
Subject: San Francisco Sheriff Department Oversight Board
Date: Monday, June 28, 2021 11:14:49 AM

 
Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:

I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff
Department Oversight Board. 
Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law enforcement experience
make him supremely qualified to be part of your oversight board.  Hanley’s has extensive
experience shows his commitment to the community and his knowledge of what the oversight
board does. I know Hanley's leadership and commitment to strengthen our San Francisco
chapter of licensed investigator with his leadership . In all my decades of working in law
enforcement I have never seen anyone who would make a better asset to a departments
Oversight Board .   Hanley has the knowledge and vision to make any department successful .
Hanley is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff Department Oversight
Board .  I urge you to appoint him to this oversight board.
Sincerely,

Lindon Lily 
District Governor of the California Association of Licensed Investigator 
Retired Supervisor California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation 

www.lllegalassistance.com

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication constitutes an electronic communication within the meaning of the
Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 USC 2510, and its disclosure is strictly limited to the recipient intended by the
sender of this message. This communication may contain confidential and privileged material for the sole use of the intended
recipient and receipt by anyone other than the intended recipient does not constitute a loss of the confidential or privileged
nature of the communications. Any review or distribution by others is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient,
please contact the sender by return electronic mail and delete all copies of this communication. To reply to our email directly,
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send an email to: info@lllegalassistance.com Thank you



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Haight St. Shroom Shop
To: Waltonstaff (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; ChanStaff (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS); Board

of Supervisors, (BOS)
Subject: SF Sheriff Oversight board Appointment
Date: Thursday, July 8, 2021 7:36:25 AM

 

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:

I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff
Department Oversight Board. 

Hanley’s law enforcement experience, professional background, community
involvement, and overall life experience make him supremely qualified to be part of
the SF Sheriff Department oversight board.  Hanley’s extensive qualifications and
experience show his commitment to our community and his knowledge of the daily
workings of any law enforcement related board or committee. Hanley is a great leader
in our community. He will commit 100% effort to any of the jobs in front of him.

I urge you to appoint Hanely Chan to the oversight board. Appointing a local, qualified
individual like Hanley to guide our county's policing policies is the right choice. Thank
you.

Sincerely,

-James McConchie (D5)

(Parent SFUSD, Small business owner)
154 Cole St, #5
2080 Hayes St

-- 
James McConchie
Founder
2080 Hayes St. SF, CA

mailto:james@haightstshroomshop.com
mailto:waltonstaff@sfgov.org
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415-364-8099



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: vc@kiraly.com
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Please appoint Hanley Chan to the SF Sheriff Dept. Oversight Board!
Date: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 10:03:16 PM

 

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:
 
I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff
Department Oversight Board. 
 
Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law enforcement experience
make him supremely qualified to be part of your oversight board.  Hanley has experience in
law enforcement and has been a proactive community police officer when he started his career
as a San Francisco Patrol Special Police Officer in the Lower Polk neighborhood and gained
the trust and respect of residents and merchants in the neighborhood.  Now, more than ever,
understanding the importance of community policing is paramount to give law enforcement
officers more credibility in order to gain the community’s trust and serve the community in the
best way possible without compromising safety. 
 
Service above self is also important during this tumultuous time between law enforcement
officers and the people they serve.  Hanley’s many years of service to the City and County of
San Francisco is evident in the responsibilities he has undertaken that have focused on good
government as a former Grand Juror on the San Francisco Civil Grand Jury and member of the
San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance Task Force.  Further, his service to our country in the
United States Navy and the California National Guard shows his love for our country and the
State of California.  Thankfully, this service has been rewarded by his being appointed to the
San Francisco Veterans Affairs Commission and to the United States Selective Service Board
by President Obama.  Hanley’s accomplishments have shown that he values, and believes in,
service above self. 
 
Hanley’s qualifications to serve on your oversight board show his commitment to the
community and his knowledge of what the oversight board does.  However, during a time of
deep racial tension and the Asian-American community’s feeling vulnerable throughout the
country, Hanley’s being a Chinese-American will bring diversity and much-needed
representation of the Asian Pacific-Islander community in San Francisco, which has the
largest Chinese population in the United States. 
 
Hanley Chan is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff Department
Oversight Board will give the board.  I urge you to appoint him to your oversight board.
 
Sincerely,
Virginia Chang Kiraly
 
President, San Mateo County Harbor Board of Commissioners
Director, Menlo Park Fire Protection District Board of Directors
Foreperson, San Mateo County Civil Grand Jury 2008-2009
Founding Board Member, San Mateo County API Caucus
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Sifu Zhong Luo
To: Waltonstaff (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); MandelmanStaff, [BOS]; ChanStaff (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS); Board

of Supervisors, (BOS)
Subject: Support Hanley Chan
Date: Tuesday, June 22, 2021 6:55:57 PM

 

Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors:

I am writing to ask that Mr. Hanley Chan be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff
Department Oversight Board.  
Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law enforcement experience
make him supremely qualified to be part of your oversight board. Hanley’s extensive
experience shows his commitment to the community and his knowledge of what the oversight
board does.  During a time of deep racial tension and the Asian-American community’s
feeling vulnerable throughout the country, Hanley’s being a Chinese-American will bring
diversity and much-needed representation of the Asian Pacific-Islander community in San
Francisco, which has the largest Chinese population in the United States.  
Hanley fights for veterans rights and a advocate for alternative medicine. The San Francisco
Sheriff Department will have a member that support San Franciscans values. 
Hanley Chan is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff Department
Oversight Board will give the board.  I urge you to appoint him to your oversight board.
Sincerely,

Zhong Luo (Owner Of Dragon House)
4696 Mission St San Francisco, CA 94112
phone 415-812-3331
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SKY LINK TV USA 2121 19th AVE. SAN FRANCISCO CA 94116 415.510.2333 

 

June 16, 2021 

 

Attn:  Victor Young 
Assistant Clerk 
(415) 554-7723 
victor.young@sfgov.org 
 
 
 
Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors: 
 
 
I am writing to recommend that Mr. Hanley Chan be consider appointing to the 
San Francisco Sheriff Department Oversight Board.  
 
Hanley’s qualification, background, community involvement, and law 
enforcement experience make him supremely qualified to be part of your 
oversight board.  Hanley’s extensive experience shows his commitment to the 
community and his knowledge of what the oversight board does.  During a time 
of deep racial tension and the Asian-American community’s feeling vulnerable 
throughout the country, Hanley’s being a Chinese American will bring diversity 
and much-needed representation of the Asian Pacific-Islander community in San 
Francisco, which has the largest Chinese population in the United States.  
Hanley Chan is the perfect community leader for the San Francisco Sheriff 
Department Oversight Board will give the board. Therefore, I would like to 
recommend that Mr. Hanley Chan to be consider of joining the oversight board to 
serve our community.  
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Danny Wong 
General Manger  
Sky Link TV 
 

mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 2, 2021 
 
President Shamann Walton 
Board of Supervisors 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
 
Dear President Walton,   
 
It is with great enthusiasm that the undersigned organizations recommend Valentina Sedeno to 
serve as a representative to the San Francisco Sheriff’s Office Oversight Board. 
 
Each of our organizations are members of the San Francisco Jail Justice Coalition, which is 
comprised of community groups and formerly incarcerated people who work to uplift the 
needs of justice-involved people in San Francisco. Valentina has been an active participant in 
our Coalition and her perspective and advocacy was instrumental in making San Francisco the 
first city in the nation to put people over profits by making jail phone calls free and eliminating 
commissary markups. 
 
Through the SF Jail Justice Coalition, Valentina has participated in regular meetings with Sheriff 
Miyamoto, former Sheriff Hennessy, and other senior command staff at the Sheriff’s Office. We 
know that the Sheriff’s Office highly values engagement with impacted individuals and 
community, and Valentina often draws on both her professional experience working with 
justice-involved people and personal experience supporting justice-involved family members. 
Valentina’s engagement and interactions with the Sheriff’s Office have always been 
professional, supportive, and productive: traits that make her well suited to serve on the San 
Francisco Sheriff’s Office Oversight Board. 



 

 
Should she be appointed, Valentina’s experience working directly with vulnerable San 
Franciscans will undoubtedly make her an effective and respected voice on the San Francisco 
Sheriff’s Office Oversight Board. She currently serves as a Reentry Program Manager at Young 
Community Developers, where she works to support high at-risk and in-risk individuals who 
have been involved with the criminal justice system through job readiness training, subsidized 
work experience, and employment and education placement services. Previously, she also 
served as the Director of the Precita Center for Mission Neighborhood Centers, overseeing 
educational and recreational programming and legal advocacy for underserved young people 
and their families. Valentina is prepared to serve on a City commission, having done so before 
when she was appointed by the San Francisco Board of Supervisors to the Close Juvenile Hall 
Working Group.  
 
We are confident that Valentina’s experience working directly with government partners and 
community groups will inform an impactful contribution to the San Francisco Sheriff’s Office 
Oversight Board. Please feel free to contact Anne Stuhldreher at Anne.Stuhldreher@sfgov.org if 
you have any questions. We would be happy to expand on our recommendation. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
All of Us or None 
Community Housing Partnership 
GLIDE 
Legal Services for Prisoners with Children 
San Francisco Financial Justice Project 
San Francisco Public Defender’s Office 
San Francisco Pretrial Diversion Project 
Taxpayers for Public Safety 
Young Community Developers 
Young Women’s Freedom Center 
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  UNITED  
• PLAYAZ 

1038 Howard Street ∙ San Francisco, CA 94103   www.unitedplayaz.org 

 
 
July 15, 2021 
 
Dear Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors, 
 
My name is Rudy Corpuz Jr.  I am the Founder and Director of United Playaz, a violence 
prevention and leadership development organization designed to provide youth with positive 
role models and activities to engage in as an alternative to involvement with gangs, drugs 
and other high-risk behaviors.  I am writing this letter on behalf of Hanley Chan and his desire 
to be appointed to the San Francisco Sheriff’s Department Oversight Board. 
 
Hanley’s background, extensive knowledge and qualifications, his law enforcement 
experience as well as his community involvement and commitment make him supremely 
qualified to be part of your oversight board.  Hanley Chan is the perfect, committed 
community leader we need right now and I urge you to appoint him to the San Francisco 
Sheriff’s Department Oversight Board.  
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or require additional information at 
415-716-4100. 
 
In peace, 
 

 
Rudy Corpuz Jr. 
Executive Director 


